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DACA’s fifth Annual 

Saturday, March 15, 10:00 ~ 2:00 

at Davidsonville Elementary School

Free admission! Free trees!

Free reusable grocery bags!

Free (off site) paper shredding!
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DACA members and news

W
elcome new member John Noftsinger and thanks for
his contribution in addition to joining DACA.

Thanks also to Mildred Anderson, John and Penny
Henderson, John and Carol Ann Sommer, Judy Van
Lunen, and Peggy and Mike Wormwood for their contri-
butions to DACA in addition to renewing their dues.

From the Dodon Vineyard:
Gail, what a lovely note in the Villager!! Thanks for
doing that. It was a great evening and the article was like
a presentation to our neighbors. We should think about a
special DACA member tasting when we actually have
some wine! Best, Polly and Tom

Gail, loved your description of the adventure at Dodon
Winery.  Another excellent newsletter. Bobbi Reichwein

You do a great and much needed job! J.V.

Love the Villager. Carol

Keep up the great work you are doing. Susan Hartsfield

Congratulations to Dolores Williamson on her
promotion to Officer in Charge (Acting Postmas-

ter) at Davidsonville Post Office. She has been with
the USPS in Davidsonville for 17 years. She knows
our community and its residents, and she deserves this
advance in her career. Congratulations also to our
present Officer in Charge, Mary Mazz, who will be
promoted to Postmaster in Edgewood, north of Balti-
more. 

Please stop in to say good-
bye to Mary and hello again to
Dolores, and congratulate them
both, before the change takes
effect on March 15. We are
very fortunate to have an excel-
lent crew of postal workers and
mail carriers, who really do
serve us through rain and snow
and dark of night.

& STALLINGS     

LANDSCAPING

         410-798-6980    410-798-9530
Family owned and operated, working together

Specializing in NATIVE perennials and
shrubs grown here in Davidsonville

Seasonal annuals~Herbs~Trees~Bulk Products
Knowledgeable planning staff

Our Landscaping teams offer the following
services

Landscape design
Outdoor lighting
Mulching and sod
Pruning and trimming
Gutter cleaning

Pavers and walls 
Drainage solutions 
Seasonal maintenance 
Leaf and brush removal 
and more! 

Open year-round
Call us at 410-798-9530 or 443-770-0772

for a free estimate
3659 Riva Road, Davidsonville, MD 21035
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Green Expo Exhibitors

Anne Arundel County Forestry Board
AA County Public Works/Watershed Protection

and Restoration
Anne Arundel County Recreation and Parks 
AA County Public Works Recycling Division

AA County Master Gardeners Compost Project
AA County Health Dept. Sanitary Engineering

Anne Arundel Bird Club 
Arlington Echo Outdoor Education Center

Artist Richard Arnold
Baywise Master Gardeners

Chesapeake Environmental Protection Association
Davidsonville Elementary School Green Club

DES Student Government
DES Mrs. Spencer’s Fourth Grade science classes

Davidsonville Nursery/Stallings Landscaping
Michelle Drake: Face Painting

Efficient Home LLC
Boy Scout Troop and Cub Pack 454

Girl Scout Troop 1456
Hague Quality Water

Harmonious Conversions
Jug Bay Wetlands Sanctuary
Maryland Bluebird Society
Muddy Creek Artists Guild
Nature Natural Arts Club

New Horizons Supported Services/R3
Owens Geothermal/Comfort Systems

Patuxent Riverkeeper
Solar City

South River Federation
Tower Garden by Juice Plus

Vivint Solar
Watershed Stewards Academy

Sponsors

Ace Home and Leisure
Ciminelli’s Landscaping/Ecoasis Garden Center

Homestead Gardens
Killarney House

Christopher Asher, Merrill Lynch
Pinnacle Promotions

Renditions Golf Course
South River Source

Tilden Lawn Nursery

DACA thanks the generous, civic-minded business
people who are making this Green Event possible.
Please patronize their businesses. They are located all
along Central Avenue from Ace Home and Leisure in
Edgewater to Ciminelli’s Landscaping in Upper
Marlboro, or their owners and/or managers are residents
of Davidsonville. 

Bowen’s Farm Supply is donating a rain barrel as a
door prize. Bob Carobrese will have great food available
for sale from A Little Taste of Italy. The Composters
will perform their music from 11:00 until 1:00.

Go to www.daca-md.org and click on Green Expo
2014 to find registration forms for sponsors, exhibitors
and poster contest rules.

http://www.daca-md.org
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 Davidsonville Elementary School               

                is a major player in the

DACA’s Green Expo Committee
extends special thanks to Principal
Jean Marie Hofstetter and the of-
fice staff at DES. We are grateful to
Heather Mattick and Liz Lewnes,
who greet us with a smile and an-

swer all our questions. 
Chief Custodian Al Stanton has a special place in

our hearts for his help and patience as we bombard him
with questions and take up his space for our Expo
planning meetings at and about the school.

Mrs. Hofstetter and Mr. Stanton readily accepted
DACA’s offer of a tree to be planted at the official
opening of the  Green Expo.
 The school’s Green Club is led by parents Ted Hall
and Cassandra Rice and guided by teachers Mary Ann
Peret and Megan Kramer. They are using the Green
Expo to create enthusiasm among the students for
improving the environment. The club members will
make and give away environmentally safe cleaning
solutions.

Mrs. Spencer’s fourth grade science classes will
display their projects on energy sources.

The Student Government led by Mrs. Susan Wyatt
will staff an exhibit to show how young leaders are
inspiring their peers in environmental awareness.

Delegate Bob Costa will officially open the Green
Expo at 10:00 am, accompanied by Boy Scout Troop
and Cub Pack 454 members, who will plant a tree in
front of the school.

If we are lucky and, we hope, have a huge crowd,
the parking lot at DES can be full. Thanks to Fr. Andy
Aaron for offering Holy Family’s spacious area for
overflow parking. DACA volunteers will shuttle visitors
back and forth between the church property and the
school as necessary. Southern District police officers
will be on hand to help control traffic.

Lunch menu from A Little Taste of Italy: Smoked
turkey breast and cheese with pesto in a sun-dried
tomato wrap with lettuce; grilled marinated chicken
breast; cheese burgers; hot dogs with chip; and Bob’s
world famous Italian sausages.

Ray Alcorn MHIC #49798

410-956-0852 acornreno@gmail.com 301-805-5774

PATRICK J. CALLAHAN

Attorney at Law

844 W. Central Avenue

Davidsonville, Maryland 21035
Telephone: (410) 798-7771

Facsimile: (410) 798-8880

E-mail: attycallahan@verizon.net

Providing legal services in Anne Arundel County 

for more than 30 years
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Why does DACA sponsor Green Expo? It gets results. Ask Bowen’s Farm Supply Company

DACA and the Green Expo have shown what private
citizens can do to improve the environment. Homeown-
ers plant trees in late March; some install rain gardens
and pervious pavers in their yards. Businesses improve
their properties.

Bowen’s Farm Supply is providing a rain barrel as
a door prize in the Green Expo’s raffle drawing. Be sure
to enter the drawing at Green Expo’s welcome table on
March 15. (If you don’t win, rain barrels will be for sale
for $60 plus tax, cash or check only, at Arlington Echo’s
exhibit booth.)

After James Miller of Bowen’s Farm Supply
Company saw the effect of the Green Expo in drawing
attention to citizens’ efforts, he led the business to
install a run-off pond behind their store on Riva Road.
Shortly thereafter, local government officials dropped by
the store to discuss how Bowen’s needed to manage its
runoff. (“We’re from the government, we’re here to help 

you,” meaning, “You’re going to do something about
it.”) James told them what he had already done without
any government assistance. The officials were surprised
and asked to see it, so he took them out behind the store
to show his business handiwork. They congratulated him
on being such a conscientious businessman. 

Several families have applied much of what they
had learned at Green Expo 2013 to their lives. One
bought an electric car, installed solar panels on their
south-facing roof, and purchased a second compost bin
and a rain barrel. They are very happy with these
advances. Others have told of their enhancements as
well—solar panels, rain barrels, and rain gardens—as
the direct result of Green Expo. In one community, all
households are almost religious about recycling. Their
yellow bins lined up like soldiers outnumber the trash
containers on Monday mornings.

Will and Gail

PAT AND DON SHANKLE

COLDWELL BANKER RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE

410-224-2200 410-562-1034 Mobile

We’ve been selling homes in Davidsonville since 1981 . . . 

and our listings are selling.

Call us for a free market analysis

including a general market update and discover

how we can save you money in the process.

Discover the difference!

We aim for the stars . . . and often reach them!



Catlett’s 
Service Center

COMPLETE AUTOMOTIVE REPAIRS
FOREIGN AND DOMESTIC

MARYLAND STATE INSPECTION
ASE CERTIFIED MECHANICS

24 Hour Towing & Road Service

Service Bay Hours
Monday thru Friday 7:00 am to 6:00 pm

Closed Saturdays

537 West Central Avenue
Davidsonville, MD 21035
Local           410-798-5446
Baltimore    410-269-6626
Washington 301-261-7505
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Gerry Coffman will represent DACA at Police Community Relations Council

P
olice Lt. David Feerrar and Lt. Richard Alban, of
the Southern District introduced themselves at
DACA’s February Executive Committee meeting.

They invited DACA to participate in the Police Commu-
nity Relations Council, organization of community and
civic associations as a means to improve communica-
tions within the greater community. Lt. Feerrar stressed
communication as the most effective method to reduce
crime. 

Gerry Coffman, a former law enforcement officer,
volunteered to represent DACA at the monthly Council
meetings. Any resident is welcome to join the Council.
Meetings are held at the police station on Stepney’s
Lane. In March and April they will be held the third
Wednesday of the month; after that they will return to
the usual meeting time on the third Thursday. Meetings
begin at 7:30 pm. 

Compared to other areas of the county, Lt. Feerrar
said, we have relatively little crime here, primarily thefts
from unlocked autos and break-ins to cars to steal items
left visible, in order to buy drugs. Heroin is a growing
problem. Lesson to be learned: Don’t leave anything
valuable in sight on the car seats or dashboard.

Lt. Alban spoke more directly about automobile
theft and the heroin problem. He also warned about
“spoofing” phone calls in which you are called by
someone pretending to be a child, grandchild, or friend,
telling you that your child is in trouble and needs
money. You should ask for the caller’s phone number
and offer to call them back. 
The public is invited to the Police Open House on
Saturday, April 26, from 10:00 to 1:00. They will

present demonstrations by the K-9 Unit. 
Southern District Community Alert Service by Nixle!

Community leaders, citizens, and business owners
can sign up online to receive important and timely
notification about neighborhood-level public safety
issues and events by web, e-mail, or cell phone. You will
receive neighborhood crime alerts, missing persons in
your communities, traffic alerts, press releases, crime
prevention tips, general emergencies, and public safety.
You can forward these items to your own neighborhood
email lists. Go to http://local.nixle.com/anne-arundel-
county-police-department—southern district/ or
www.aacounty.org/police and click on Southern District
to sign up for this information service. For more infor-
mation call 410-222-1960.

http://www.aacounty.org/police


The Frame Shoppe

Custom and Do-it-Yourself Framing
2460 Riva Road

Annapolis, MD 21401

Gary L. Palmer, Sr. Tel. 410-721-9479

Gary L. Palmer, Jr. Tel/FAX 410-573-0434

Linda Lawrence Framing Consultant

HOURS:

Monday 10:00-5:00
Tuesday 10:00-7:00
Wednesday 10:00-5:00
Thursday 10:00-7:00
Friday 10:00-5:00
Saturday 10:00-5:00
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Comprehensive Zoning Lawsuit
      Report from Chesapeake Legal Alliance Attorney Russell Stevenson

DACA, the Harwood Civic Associ-
ation, Friends of Jug Bay, the
South River Federation, Lothian
Civic Association, and a number of
property owners are engaged in a

lawsuit to oppose spot rezoning of numerous properties
in South County, contrary to the existing General
Development Plan as it is guided by the Small Area
Plan. Russ Stevenson is serving as a pro bono attorney
member of the Chesapeake Legal Alliance. On February
2 he wrote, 
“Dear Clients and Supporters,

I am very happy to let you know that I have just
received the opinion of the Court of Special Appeals in
our challenge to the rezoning in South County, and we
won on all the issues before the Court. The Court held
that there were individual plaintiffs who had standing as
adjoining property owners in all but one of the proper-
ties in issue. In the case of 1541 Defense Highway, the
Court directed that we be allowed to amend the com-
plaint to allege  more specific ‘special harm’ from the
proposed rezoning.

The Court also ruled that the Circuit Court was
wrong in dismissing the case for failure to state a legally

cognizable claim. More specifically, it held that we had
properly alleged claims that the zoning changes consti-
tuted spot zoning and that they were inconsistent with
the General Development Plan. It directed the Circuit
Court to allow us to proceed to prove those allegations.
In so doing, it interpreted the applicable law in the way
for which we had argued.

I wish I could say that this amounts to complete
victory. The other side could still seek to appeal the case
to the Court of Appeals, although they would have to
convince the Court of Appeals that there are reasons it
should hear the case. If the other side doesn’t try to go to
the Court of Appeals, or fails to persuade it to take the
case, we are back in Circuit Court, in effect starting all
over, although with the applicable law clarified, very
much in our favor.”

Council member Jerry Walker is the author of all the
re-zoning applications on behalf of the owners of the
properties in question. They had sought  zoning changes
that would increase residential density or permit some
form of commercial use, thereby increasing the value of
their land as they put it on the market. As yet, none of
the owners have tried to develop the properties under the
requested zoning classifications.



Page 8 THE VILLAGER March-April 2014

GRADEN  Milly B. Welsh, M.S. USEF “R” Judge
410-798-4211                           

Dogs and Horses Boarding

Riva Park to Expand with Purchase of Carr Property in Davidsonville
Information from South River Source

R
ick Anthony, Director of the Anne Arundel
County Department of Recreation and Parks,
announced that the County purchased the Carr
property on Riva Road in September 2013. The

36-acre parcel adjoins Riva Park and will increase the
park to a total of 96 acres. The Carr property is located
at the point of the triangle where Riva Road meets
Beard’s Point Road, just a short distance north of the
main entrance to Riva Park.

Anthony said the additional land offers South
County residents more open space which will not be
consumed in residential or commercial development.
The County is pleased to be able to protect the open
space while expanding an existing park. Recreation and
Parks officials are talking with consultants on how best
to use the additional land. A private residence is located
at the front of the acreage but the properties are adjoined
at the back. The initial thought is to connect the two
with a walking trail.

“We hope to have more walking trails along with
baseball and multi-purpose fields,” said Anthony. It will
be several years before the new space is open to the
public. Riva Park is located at 3629 Riva Road in
Davidsonville. The current facility provides three
baseball fields, three multi-purpose fields, two basket-
ball courts, a playground and a paved trail.

Update on the Governor’s Bridge Repairs

C
onstruction on the Governor’s Bridge across the
Patuxent River was delayed due to problems with
the subcontractor. The project has since been
reassigned and the county estimated that repairs

would have been completed by February 28, weather
permitting. Alas, the weather has not permitted, but at
least we know the work is on the calendar. 

Cell 410-978-4556   

Davidsonville resident over twelve years
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               Stormwater Management

Congratulations to Erik Michelsen on his new
job: heading up Anne Arundel County’s

stormwater management program. He began the
new position on February 13 as the administra-
tor of the Watershed Protection and Restoration
Program. He has been the executive director of
the South River Federation, a local watershed
organization that conducts its own stormwater
management projects.

To assist in the program, County Executive
Laura Neuman announced on January 27 the
establishment a Stormwater Fee Advisory
Committee. The Committee is to study, review,
and gather information to make recommenda-
tions regarding all aspects of the Stormwater
Remediation Fee and the Watershed Protection
and Restoration Program (WPRP). 

 The Stormwater Advisory Committee
members will attend quarterly public meetings
to gain an understanding of the extraordinary
annual cost to comply with state and federal
government stormwater management permit
obligations and environmental goals. The Com-
mittee will also provide near- and long-term

 recommendations to the County
Executive regarding the Storm-
water Fee and WPRP.

The Stormwater Fee Commit-
tee will consist of 15 members,
with at least one representative
from each of the County’s water-
sheds and Council Districts. Advi-
sory Committee members must be
residents of Anne Arundel County
and possess a strong interest in
the Chesapeake Bay and its tribu-
taries. Committee members
should also be knowledgeable
about stormwater issues, experi-
enced with budgets and perfor-
mance metrics, and familiar with
environmental regulations.  Appli-
cations closed on February 28.

COME TO DACA’S 
GREEN EXPO!

C    ome meet Erik Michelsen at the Green Expo on   
March 15, and learn how your stormwater

remediation fee will be used to help clean up the Chesa-
peake Bay. Erik’s other organization, the South River
Federation, will also have an exhibit at Green Expo,
staffed by Jennifer Carr.

Lance Edwards, President

3458 Godspeed Road • Davidsonville, MD 21035
AA Co 410-956-9299 • PG/Mont/Metro 301-518-0800

fax 410-956-9009 • lance@lancelock.com
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Chesapeake Environmental Protection Association
Dedicated to a Cleaner Bay Since 1970

From the website www.cepaonline.org:

T
he Chesapeake Environmental Protection Associa-
tion (CEPA) works to restore the Chesapeake Bay
by affecting environmental policy and action.

CEPA provides education on Bay issues and encourages
public activism and involvement in both legislation and
enforcement. Our goal is sustainable growth in the
region—a future where our precious natural resources
are in balance with their use.

The CEPA newsletter publishes readable scholarly
articles to help understand how development has af-
fected the Bay. These articles will be printed at irregular
intervals in the Villager.

Areas of Concern
The limits of the Chesapeake Bay’s resources have

already been breached by the impact of human activities
that affect the watersheds. Unrestricted commercial and
residential growth, fueled by permissive zoning, leads to
more infrastructure for water supply, sewerage treat-
ment, landfills, roads, county maintenance facilities,
schools, and so on. All of these activities impact the
Chesapeake Bay.

Citizen activists, like CEPA members, have an
urgent role to play in restoring the Bay to health. Spe-
cific issues that CEPA's members are focusing on
include:
• Over-nutrification from agri-business (fertilizer,

manure, animal byproducts, etc.)
• Point source pollution and nutrification from sewage

treatment plants and industrial and municipal facili-
ties

• Silt and biological and chemical pollution from
runoff

• Marine life sustainability issues including disease,
invasive/alien species, and over harvesting

• Ground water resources (purity, depletion, and
recharge)

• Shoreline erosion
CEPA is an outgrowth of a group formed when

BG&E proposed a 500-foot right of way for a power
transmission line from Calvert Cliffs to Odenton. This
line was not designed to national standards for power
lines regarding property rights, esthetic design, etc.
Many of the issues were resolved by negotiating with
BG&E. Since then, CEPA has been involved with many
other Bay issues, such as the depletion of our aquifers,
farm preservation, and ground water contamination.

Albert J. Tucker is President of the Board of Trust-
ees. CEPA’s newsletter publishes readable scholarly
articles to help understand how development has af-
fected the Bay. These articles will be printed at irregular
intervals in the Villager.

You can meet Al Tucker at DACA’s Green Expo on
March 15 to learn more about the issues and resources
that draw us to this “land of pleasant living.”

The Arundel Volunteer Fire Department,

located south of Crofton on route 424,

serves many areas of Davidsonville.

Annual Car Show Saturday, April 5. 

Pit Beef Season starts April 12.

Support your local fire department.

Send your contribution to AVFD, 

P.O. Box 3310, Crofton MD 21114

http://www.cepaonline.org
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More Green Expo Attractions

K
illarney House is the sponsor of the Green Expo
poster contest. Elementary, middle, and high 
school students are invited to prepare an entry in

the contest. The theme is Go Green! Make a Difference,
and should show and tell how you, we, anyone, can
make a difference to improve our environment. 

Entries must be on poster board size 20 by 30
inches, or 22 by 28 inches. Any medium or combination
can be used (markers, water colors, acrylics, photo-
graphs, collage, etc.). Each poster must be identified
with the artist’s name, age, grade, school, home address
and phone number written on the back. If you are a Boy
or Girl Scout, give your troop number.

Bring your poster to the Green Expo at DES by
10:00 am on Saturday, March 15. Volunteers will help
you post your entry on the wall. The contest will be
judged by members of the Muddy Creek Artists Guild.
Winners will be announced and prizes awarded shortly
after noon at the Green Expo.

Killarney House will provide gift certificates for
meals served in the restaurant to the top three prize
winners: $50 for first place, and $25 each for second and
third place.

Face painter Michelle Drake will adorn your cheeks
with charming, exciting designs.

The Anne Arundel Bird Club will hold a drawing for
a free backpack and offer activity books and games.

The Nature Natural Arts Club will show you how to
make leaf rubbings and recognize trees.

Jug Bay Wetlands Sanctuary will show off frog eggs
and tadpoles.

Girl Scout Troop 1456 will sell Girl Scout cookies.
The Composters Trio of Larry and Jenn Byrnes and

Pete Reichwein will serenade you through lunch time. 
A Little Taste of Italy will have for sale Italian

sausages with melt-in-your-mouth toppings; smoked
turkey breast and cheese with pesto in a sun-dried
tomato wrap; grilled chicken breast; cheeseburgers, and
hot dogs, drinks, chips, and desserts. 

You can get free tree seedlings from DACA and the
County Forestry Board, with planting instructions.

The Watershed Academy will instruct you about
raingardens.

The Anne Arundel Master Gardeners will demon-
strate and distribute compost bins.

Arlington Echo Outdoor Education Center will sell
rain barrels for $60 plus tax, cash or check only.

Dick Arnold will present horseshoe crabs and offer
art for donations to Truckin’ for Troops.

Harmonious Conversions will offer children’s art
from recycled materials.

New Horizons Support Services will help you get
rid of old paper documents. Bring your boxes of paper
to the Green Expo; New Horizons will keep them secure
and then shred them in their commercial-size shredders
at their location on Tradezone Avenue, off route 301 just
south of route 424.

Anne Arundel County’s Recycling Division will
provide recycling bins – “rolling toters”–  to ensure that
our waste paper reaches its proper destination.

You can learn from the AA County Health Depart-
ment how to maintain your septic system.

BAY BREEZE 

HEATING AND

COOLING, INC. 
Contracts Available Free estimates 

Service all brands Financing (with approval) 

Indoor Air Quality  Lifetime Warranties 

Residential Replacements Rebates Available 

www.baybreezehvac.com 
1 888 300 3690 
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Muddy Creek Artists Guild

T
he Muddy Creek Artists Guild is a roving band of
intrepid artists and supporters whose mission is to
take responsibility for encouraging, supporting and

promoting original art of southern Anne Arundel County
artists. The focus of the Guild is to show and sell local
artwork while educating our members and the public
about our art, and to enhance the quality of life in South
County. More than 100 artists participate as members. 

The Guild  normally hosts three shows annually, for
which a temporary “gallery” is installed at a South
County location. Venues for the 2014 shows are the
Captain Salem Avery Museum (just ended on February
26); The upcoming show, April 24-27, will be held at
the Galesville Town Hall, off Galesville Road in
Galesville(!). The September 12-14 show will be at
Greenstreet Gardens in Lothian, and the November 20-
23 Holiday show will take place at Londontowne Publik
House and Gardens in Edgewater.

Guild members have the option of  participating in
our various open, juried and thematic shows. They
exhibit original works from the members (over 100 
artists) in a wide range of media: paintings,  textiles,
jewelry, clay works, sculpture, photography, pottery,
wood, and mixed  media. Monthly membership meetings
are held to encourage artists to share ideas and inspira-
tions and their talents for upcoming shows and to

network with other artists. They also host informal
workshops, guest speakers and fun-filled field trips
(name tags included!).

You can write to the Muddy Creek Artists Guild,
5221 Al Jones Drive, Shady Side, MD 20764. The email
address is mcaginfo@yahoo.com. The website is
www.muddycreekartistsguild.org.

The Spring Muddy Creek Artists Guild Show, 

featuring all new artwork, will be held 

at the Galesville Town Hall on April 24-27, 2014.

Mark your calendar and join us!

Resident of Davidsonville

mailto:mcaginfo@yahoo.com
http://www.muddycreekartistsguild.org.
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Go to Jug Bay!
Jug Bay Wetlands Sanctuary

1361 Wrighton Road, Lothian, MD
20711. Phone 410-741-9330. 

Go to www.jugbay.org 
for more details.

Registration is required for all
programs. To register, please call 410-
741-9330 or send an e-mail to
programs@jugbay.org for information,
directions and updates to our schedule.
Jug Bay Wetlands Sanctuary is open
to the public 9:00 am - 5:00 pm on
Wednesdays, Saturdays, and Sundays.
The Glendening Preserve is open to
the public 9:00 am - 5:00 pm every
day for hiking, but closed on holidays. 

Programs are open to families and
individuals. An adult must accompany
children under 13. Please note age
limits for each program. Reservations
and entrance fees are required for all
events, unless noted. Adults $5.00;
over 60 $3.00; children under 18
$3:00; Families $10:00; Friends of Jug
Bay family membership pays for free

admission $25.00 
March 1, 8:00 am Birdwalk
March 7, 10:00 am Pre-School Nature 
   Craft: Salamanders
March 8, 10:00 am: The Warbler   
Guide: Meet the authors
March 9, Noon, Patuxent Riverkeeper 
   Fred Tutman: Soup and science
March 15, 10:00~2:00 Exhibiting at   
   Davidsonville Green Expo!!
March 22, 7:00 pm Full moon hike
March 29, 12:00-4:00 pm Ukrainian   
   Egg Decoration
April 5, 8:00 am Birdwalk
April 12, 1:00 pm Natural egg dying
April 19, 10:00 History of Goshawks
April 26, 10:00 am: Save the Forest,   
   Eat the Weeds!

Londontowne Symphony Orchestra
“Puppets & Stars”

Sunday, April 6, 2014 at 3:00 pm
South River High School

Adult tickets $15; Seniors $10; no charge for students: 410-562-8920
We are delighted to present you with Puppets & Stars featuring Puppets

by Bob Brown in Saint-Saëns’ Carnival of the Animals,
along with selected winners of the LSO’s very first 

Young Artist Competition. 
This concert is family friendly and appropriate for all ages. 

You won’t want to miss performances by these local rising stars as
they’ll be sure to dazzle you all afternoon!

http://www.jugbay.org
mailto:programs@jugbay.org
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The Need Does Not Go Away

F
or the past five years since 2009, DACA has made
donations to the eight churches in Davidsonville.
DACA had received an unexpected gift of about

$6,000 in 2006 when the Friends of Rural Preservation
closed its books and distributed its treasury to DACA
and several other local non-profit organizations.

Friends of Rural Preservation (FRP) was a commu-
nity organization formed when a development project
was proposed that was not consistent with the rural
nature of the Davidsonville community. They worked
to enact legislation that would require public hearings
and community input prior to development. At that
time there was no legislation to require any community
input in a proposed development. After such legislation
was enacted, FRP had accomplished its goal and
dissolved the organization. It shared its treasury with
other like-minded organizations. DACA’s primary
objective was still to promote land use policies that
preserve the agricultural and rural character of the
Davidsonville community, protect the environment,
preserve open space, and improve safety, including the
safety of roads and pedestrian byways, while respecting
the property rights of residents.

In 2009, when the economy made a lot of people
suffer, DACA’s board decided to try to help local
people in need. The method of choice was to let the
local churches, each of which had a distribution system
in place, expand their outreach services to their Food
Bank clients. From 2009 through 2012, DACA gave
away $2,000 every year, $250 to each of the eight local
churches, stipulating that the money be used to help
residents of Anne Arundel County.

Shrinking DACA’s treasury by $8,000 without a
commensurate income caused the board to rethink this
effort in 2013. Last December DACA gave away
$1,000—$125 to each church—and determined to
invite the residents of Davidsonville to put the churches

on their support list. All these charities are tax deductible
to the donor. As it may please you, send your contribu-
tion(s) to any or all of the following churches and desig-
nate on your check whether it is to be restricted to any
particular outreach program.

All Hallows’ Episcopal Church, Attn: Father Alistair So,
Rector, P. O. Box 235, Davidsonville, MD  21035

Holy Family Catholic Church, Attn: Father Andrew
Aaron, P. O. Box 130, Davidsonville, MD  21035

Davidsonville United Methodist Church, Attn: Rev. Lisa
Bandel, P. O. Box 370, Davidsonville, MD 21035

Union Memorial United Methodist Church, Attn: Rev.
Paulette Jones, Pastor, P. O. Box 53, Davidsonville, MD
21035 

Riva Trace Baptist Church, Attn: Pastor Dennis Gray,
475 Central Avenue, Davidsonville, MD 21035

Grace Evangelical Presbyterian Church, Attn: D. Steven
Meyerhoff, Senior Minister, 4012 Birdsville Road,
Davidsonville, MD 21035

Chesapeake Christian Fellowship, Attn: James A. “Pat”
Packet, Senior Pastor, 377 West Central Avenue,
Davidsonville, MD 21035

South River Bible Church, Attn: Jason D. Smith, Trea-
surer, 744 Central Avenue, Davidsonville, MD 21035

STFBR offers for adoption dogs of many breeds

young, middle-aged, and senior. W e need foster homes

in Maryland and volunteers for many tasks. Please visit

our website www.stfbr.org 

http://www.stfbr.org
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Anne Arundel County Farmers’ Market
Riva Road at Truman Parkway

will re-open in April
Open Saturdays, 7:00 until Noon

Watch us on local television!
Your Farmers Market Today!

Comcast channel 99 and Verizon channel 39 
Fridays and Saturdays at 5:30 pm

Mondays and Wednesdays at 11:30 am 
For more information check out the web site at

www.aacofarmersmarket.com, or contact
 Belinda Gertz by email at bgertz88@gmail.com.

Get Ready for DACA’s GREEN EXPO

Saturday, March 15, 2014

10:00 am until 2:00

Learn to be GREEN!!

DACA OFFICERS
Term to June 2014
President Will Biddle 410-798-6719

willbiddle@verizon.net

Vice President H. Edward Woods 410-798-0764
pgchief181@firehousemail.com

Secretary Gail Enright 410-533-4766
gailenright1@verizon.net

Treasurer Robert A. Carobrese 410-798-4747
sunriseenvironmental@verizon.net

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Term to June 2014
Chris Asher christopher_asher@ml.com 410-798-4704
John Healey roundrockinn@aol.com 301-848-6577
Wayne Reid waynereid@remax.net 410-798-9490
Christopher Rizek csr@capdale.com 410-956-4811
At Large: Mike Sanda michael.sanda@gmail.com

Term to June 2015
Tracie Hovermale   thovermale@verizon.net 410-798-1147
Nicholas Kemp nickandkay@verizon.net 410-798-9765
Phil Livingstone   livingstonep@comcast.net 443-607-8666
Ron Oakes oakesmarine@yahoo.com 410-798-0614
Term to June 2016
Gerry Coffman glcoffman67@gmail.com 410-956-0905
Don Opedal dopedal@hotmail.com 410-956-9155
Harlan Ray woodsonghr@verizon.net 410-798-6292
Martin Zehner 410-798-5083

     P. O. Box 222, Davidsonville, Maryland 21035

DACA web site home page: www.daca-md.org
Will Biddle President 410-798-6719
Gail Enright Editor 410-533-4766

info@daca-md.org
     The Villager is published at least six times each year.
We invite your written and signed contributions of letters,
articles, and community notices.

J  O  I  N   D A C A
MEMBERSHIP:  I would like to be a member of DACA and receive the VILLAGER. At $5.00 per year for each
person, my check for $__________ is enclosed, payable to DACA for membership for _____ person/people for ____
year(s). Also enclosed is my contribution of $_________ to DACA to help with the expenses incurred in the effort
to maintain the quality of life that brought us to the Davidsonville area and to help guide the growth and development
of our community.  Mail to: DACA, P.O. BOX 222, Davidsonville, MD 21035.

Name(s)________________________________________________email___________________________

Address________________________________________________________________________________

Telephones____________________________________Today’s date_______________________________
Your comments, your interests?

http://www.aacofarmersmarket.com
mailto:bgertz@reliablecontracting.com
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DACA thanks the sponsors of Green Expo 2014

Christopher Asher
Wealth Management Adviser

410-263-0166

89 West Central Avenue

Edgewater
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